
    

 

 

 

   

    

                

  

 

                 

   

                 

                 

                  

                

                

               

                

               

                  

                  

                  

              

                

                  

                  

                

                   

                

       

December 1, 2021 

Infrastructure and Environment Committee 

RE: IE26.4, Award of Negotiated Request for Proposals to Various Suppliers for the Provision of Winter 

Maintenance Services. 

Madame Chair and members of the committee, thank you for this opportunity to speak before you on 

this matter. 

Coco Paving Inc. and its predecessor have been a winter maintenance contractor for the city of Toronto 

dating back for over half a century. We are currently winter maintenance providers for the Ministry of 

Transportation of Ontario, the City of Windsor, the City of London, the City of Kingston, the County of 

South Dundas Glengarry and for large Class I intermodal rail facilities. Coco Paving boasts a peak 

workforce of over 3,000 employees and has a fleet of over 5,000 pieces of equipment. 

We want to bring forward concerns regarding the “Award of Negotiated Request for Proposals to 

Various Suppliers for the Provision of Winter Maintenance Services”. If you refer to Appendix A, the 

contract states that “suppliers are requested to only submit Responses for the number of Contract 

Areas that they have sufficient capacity to service”. As you can see from Appendix B, the table confirms 

that only two bidders submitted a proposal for each contract TOA 2-1 and TOA 2-5, which are both 

located in Etobicoke. The contractor that is being recommended for award did not bid on either of these 

contracts, therefore disqualifying themselves based on the city’s instructions to all bidders. Referring to 

the city’s November 23rd report, Coco Paving was not successful in passing the technical proposal on 

either of these contact areas. However, the city decided to negotiate with a contractor who did not bid 

either contract. Why would the city be recommending any contractor who did not submit a bid at time 

of close? Rather, why wouldn’t the city negotiate with the contractor who passed the technical proposal 

- which for the record is not Coco Paving. Further to this, the negotiation with the proponent who did 

not submit for the works in Etobicoke, took place after the successful technical proposal was opened, 

this is found in Appendix C. 
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When dealing with over $260 Million of taxpayer’s dollars, the tendering process should be fair, open
�

and transparent, just as every other tender with the City of Toronto and not sole sourced to a contractor 

who did not bid. 

Regards, 

Anthony Rossi 

Rick Logozzo 
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